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reproduction 1814 uniform on loan from the Fort Lewis 

Museum, gave a description of the US Army uniforms of 

the period. ð continued on page 3 
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SEAPEX 2014 

ð by Jack R. Congrove 

The Seattle Philatelic Exhibition (SEAPEX) held its annu-

al show on 12ï14 September at the Community Center in 

Tukwila, Washington, a suburb of Seattle. The exhibition 

included 132 frames of competitive exhibits, club exhibits, 

a bourse with 21 dealers, a first day of sale ceremony, and 

a variety of presentations and chapter meetings. 

A highlight of the exhibition was the first day of sale cere-

mony for the Fort McHenry ñForeverò commemorative 

stamp held on Saturday, 13 Septemberðthe 200th anni-

versary of the Battle of Baltimore and the birth of The Star 

Spangled Banner. This event included several speakers 

who gave interesting presentations on the historical as-

pects of the event that the stamp commemorates. 

Miss Bailey Martinet sang The Star Spangled Banner after 

the posting of the colors by the flag detail from Cub Scout 

Pack 460 from Auburn, Washington. Jack Congrove spoke 

about the history of the American flag. SGT Vincent E. 

Morales of the I Corps Command Honor Guard, wearing a 
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From the Editorõs Desk 

This is the final edition for 2014, and it reminds 

us that the year-end holidays are upon us. I wish 

all of you to have enjoyable holidays and a safe 

and prosperous new year. 

This is typically a time to reflect on the events 

and accomplishments of the past year and to look 

forward to our plans for the year to come. 

This past year., the Federation  had two success-

ful national exhibitions in Edmonton and Portland 

and another aspiring one in Seattle plus many 

local and regional stamp shows and other philatelic events.  

Next year, The Great Northwest will be even more blessed with philatelic 

opportunities when the American Topical Association brings its National 

Topical Stamp Show to Portland at the end of July. That will provide NW 

collectors with three national World Series of Philately exhibitions to at-

tend and perhaps even a fourth WSP show if SEAPEX obtains approval 

from the American Philatelic Society (see story on page 1). This is some-

thing to rival even California with its wealth of exhibitions. 

I regret to announce the passing of well-liked and respected Northwest 

stamp dealer. Arvin Morrow, owner of A & M Stamps of Renton, Wash-

ington, passed away at his home on September 21 after a short , but cou-

rageous battle with cancer. After retirement from the US Navy and a sec-

ond career with Loral Corporation Arv opened his shop to focus on his 

lifelong passion for collecting coins and stamps. He is survived by his 

wife, Margaret, son Tony, and daughters Kathy White and Teri Prier, four 

grandchildren and one great-grandchild. 

This edition contains more reports on Federation Club shows that have 

been held this summer. As I mentioned before, the philatelic hobby seems 

to be doing very well here in The Great Northwest.  

Please keep your articles coming. I am especially interested in publicizing 

any upcoming events your club is planning to hold. Input for the next edi-

tion is due to me not later than 15 February 2015. 

ðð Jack R. Congrove, Editor 
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LTC (Ret) Thomas D. Morgan of the Military History So-

ciety presented an overview of the battle and the Bom-

bardment of Fort McHenry. John S. Morgan, Manager, 

Operations of the Seattle Post Office representing the 

USPS, spoke about the stamp design and production and 

unveiled the new design assisted by SGT Morales.  

As an interesting aside, all four speakers were US Army 

combat veterans, which seemed especially appropriate 

since the stamp commemorates and depicts US Army sol-

diers in combat.  

The exhibition offered a variety of interesting philatelic 

exhibits. Louis Fiset won the Grand Award for Censored, 

Rerouted, Suspended, Resumed: U.S. International Mail in 

World War II, which also won the Postal History Society 

Award. George Struble won the Reserve Grand for Devel-

opment of Swiss Airmail Up to 1939.  

The Single Frame Grand went to Ruth Caswell for U.S. 

Advertising Covers for Book Publishers and Sellers, 1855

ï1910. Geneva Varga (age 12) won the Youth Champion-

ship Award for Lunar New Year.  

SEAPEX has been working toward obtaining certification 

from the American Philatelic Society (APS) to become a 

World Series of Philately (WSP) national exhibition. Ap-

proval requires successful completion of a four-year pro-

bationary period. This was the final year of that period and 

the SEAPEX will be submitting its application for WSP 

approval later this year.  

SEAPEX 2015 will be held at the same venue on 11ï13 

September 2015. The exhibition will be celebrating the 

75th anniversary of the opening (and collapse) of 

ñGalloping Gertie,ò the Tacoma Narrows Bridge. I invite 

all readers to attend SEAPEX 2015,. Please visit our web-

site at http://seapexshow.org, or check out our Facebook 

page at Seapex: Seattle Philatelic Exhibition, for details.  

 

SEAPEX 2014 (from page 1) Chairmanõs Notes 

The holiday season is about here. Best wishes to all of you 

for a Merry Christmas, Happy Holiday, and a great New 

Year as you continue your philatelic pursuitsð

successfully, I hope.  

Plans are well underway for PIPEX 2015. It looks like 

there will be another full complement of dealers and out-

standing exhibits. The NWFSC and Portland Philatelic 

Exhibitions (PPE) should be signing the final agreement 

before the end of the year that continues the relationship 

between PPE and NWFSC in a manner very similar to the 

past agreement. PPE has acquired a new domain name. It 

has been changed from pipexshow.org to pipexstamp-

show.org. 

George Struble, PIPEX exhibits chair, has again invited 

NWFSC clubs to prepare a one-frame exhibit for PIPEX 

2015. Eight clubs exhibited last year and up to 12 clubs 

could be accepted this year. George sent out invitations 

and prospectuses for these recently to each club. If this 

information has been misplaced and you are interested, 

please contact George at gstruble@willamette.edu. 

The last two SEAPEX stamp shows in the Seattle area 

(Tukwila, Washington) have been successful. The 

NWFSC has been notified that the SEAPEX committee 

plans to repay at least $500 of the $2,000 loan that was 

made to SEAPEX before the 2013 show. Furthermore, the 

SEAPEX committee has been given the go-ahead to apply 

for full WSP status for their 2015 show. We extend our 

heartiest congratulations to them for a job well done. 

As Chairman of NWFSC I have also been filling the shoes 

of the Executive Secretary of NWFSC for the past three 

years. I have enjoyed doing this but the time has come to 

really get serious about finding a permanent Executive 

Secretary. I would like to step down from both positions 

within the next year. Please look around and see if anyone 

can come up with a recommendation for the Executive 

Secretary position. Thank you.  

ðð Lawrence Clay, Chairman 

DǊŜŀǘŜǊ 9ŀǎǘǎƛŘŜ {ǘŀƳǇ {ƻŎƛŜǘȅ 
D9{{t9· 

WŀƴǳŀǊȅ омςCŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мΣ нлмр 
млΥлл !a ǘƻ пΥлл ta 

±C² Iŀƭƭ 
поол мпуǘƘ !ǾŜ b9Σ wŜŘƳƻƴŘΣ ²ŀǎƘƛƴƎǘƻƴ 
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ð by David Harris 

The agenda for the 25th annual John D. Arn Philatelic 

Symposium at Moses Lake Washington has been set and it 

is a good assortment of speakers and events. The meeting 

will take place on April 11th at the Best Western in Moses 

Lake, Washington, and I am very pleased to report there is 

no increase in room or meal prices this year. Our speakers 

will be coming from California, Missouri, and Washington 

State. 

Bill Dwyer, from Washougal, Washington, and a member 

of the WESTPEX organizing committee, will be giving a 

presentation on ñThe Philately of Air Pioneers in France.ò 

Bill was scheduled to appear last year, but had to with-

draw due to health concerns. 

Carol Edholm from Mountlake Terrace, Washington, and 

well known to past attendees of the Moses Lake Symposi-

um, will give a presentation on Experimental Postmarks of 

India. 

David McNamee from Alamo, California (east of San 

Francisco and South of Walnut Creek), has graciously ac-

cepted an invitation to speak at Moses Lake in addition to 

his very busy duties with the American Philatelic Society 

as Chairman of the APS Committee on Accreditation of 

National Exhibitions and Judges (CANEJ). His topic will 

be ñThe conquest of the Zulu Nation 1877ï1907.ò 

Henry Sweets from Hannibal, Missouri, has been associat-

ed with the Mark Twain Boyhood Home & Museum in 

Hannibal since 1978, and has been Director of the muse-

um that entire time. He is also a recognized scholar of 

Mark Twain. He is honoring us with his appearance at his 

own expense and his topic will be ñMark Twain First 

DayðChanging With the Tmes.ò 

We will have our usual enjoyment of exchanging greetings 

with fellow attendees who we have not seen for a year as 

well as our silent and live auctions, the latter spearheaded 

by the very knowledge Howard Ness from the Inland Em-

pire Philatelic Society in Spokane, Washington. The entire 

auction will be audited by a team of high-level mathemati-

cians led by Steve Recher from the Tri-Cities Stamp Club 

in Kennewick, Washington. 

Ruth Caswell and I have put a large amount of work into 

preparations for the 2015 meeting and we sincerely hope 

as many people attend as possible. There are many collec-

tors who may not know about this meeting, and we hope 

to get more folks from Oregon, Washington, Idaho, Mon-

tana, and our neighbors in British Columbia and Alberta 

more involved.  

Please talk it over at your stamp meetings and encourage 

your fellow collectors to attend. We guarantee that every-

one will have a good time. Programs and registration 

forms will be in the mail about the middle of January 2015 

to all who are on our mailing list.  

Arn Philatelic Symposium  
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CALTAPEX 2014 

ð by Dale Speirs 

[Ed note: Portions of this article are reprinted by permis-

sion from Calgary Philatelist, December 2014. For those 

who do not know, Dr. E.G. Mason was the founder of the 

Calgary Philatelic Society.] 

On Saturday, October 11, an underground electrical sub-

station exploded in the west end of Calgaryôs downtown 

core. The fire, which completely destroyed the substation, 

traveled through the tunnels as the insulation on the power 

cables caught fire. After firefighters finally got the blaze 

out, Enmax crews worked around the clock to build a new 

substation from scratch and replace 3.5 kilometers of burnt 

cables. Five thousand residents and 1,200 businesses, in-

cluding the Central Post Office, were without power for a 

week. 

The Calgary Philatelic Society Show Committee was al-

most overtaken by the events. CALTAPEX 2014 was held 

October 17 to 19 at the Kerby Centre, on the south side of 

7 Avenue SW directly on the edge of the blackout zone. 

What made me nervous in my capacity as the show cata-

logue editor was that our printer was in the blackout zone. 

I dropped off the final copy for the catalogue on Friday, 

the day before the explosion, for pickup on Tuesday morn-

ing. When I went by the shop that day, they were jury-

rigging generators. Fortunately, the power came back just 

in time for them to complete the printing. I picked up the 

catalogues on Friday an hour before the show opened.  

Despite the scare of a major blackout, the show opened on 

time. The theme this year commemorated the centennial of 

World War One. The show featured 15 competitive and 

four non-competitive philatelic exhibits. The bourse in-

cluded 13 Canadian dealers. 

On Friday, after the show closed for the evening, a group 

of exhibitors stayed behind to enjoy a Chinese meal while 

listening to Chief Judge David Piercey discuss exhibit 

planning and layout. 

The Awards Banquet was held Saturday evening at the 

Danish-Canadian Club. Sundayôs big event was the auc-

tion, but there was also a judgesô critique. The dealer 

bourse had steady business all weekend, and there was 

good customer turnout.  

Peter Fleck designed a beautiful full-color show cover as 

shown above. He then arranged for two Picture Postage 

stamps, one with Dr. Edward George Masonôs portrait and 

the other with red poppies. Dale Speirs had the covers can-

celled on the first day of the show at the Sarcee retail post-

al outlet in the 7-Eleven at 37 Street SW and 46 Avenue, a 

few blocks away from where the Sarcee Field Camp once 

was during World War One. Dr. Mason commanded the 

50th Battalion at the camp, so the postmark was very ap-

propriate.  
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